Minnesota Statewide Independent Living Council
Minutes
November 10, 2022, 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
Chairwoman Robyn Block called the November 10, 2022 hybrid meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. with a quorum present.  Council members participated in person at State Services for the Blind, 2200 University Ave West, Suite 240, St Paul, MN and virtually using Zoom.  
Present:  Brian Baker, Robyn Block, Paulo Matheus Carvalho Chaves de Castro, Joe Dailey, Bonie Danberry, Rosalie Eisenreich, Deborah Gleason, Gloria LaFriniere, Stephen Larson, Linda Lingen, Larry Lura, Dr. Mohamed Mourssi Alfash, Tom Reed, Judy Sanders, Julia Washenberger

Absent:  Haley Kimmet

Excused:  Lisa Harvey, Karen Larson

Ex Officio Member Present:  Ed Lecher     Ex Officio Member Absent:  David Fenley   Ex Officio Member Excused:  Brad Westerlund

Staff Present:  Jo Erbes

Guest Present:  Cindy Gabbert, Freedom Resources  

Approve Meeting Agenda – Motion made by Rosalie Eisenreich and seconded by Deborah Gleason to approve the November 10th meeting agenda.  The motion passed on voice vote.

Approve October 19, 2022 meeting minutes – Motion made by Stephen Larson, seconded by Joseph Dailey to approve the minutes for October 19, 2022.  A correction was requested to add the title Dr. to Mohamed Mourssi Alfash name.  The correction was approved and the motion to accept the minutes as corrected passed by voice vote. 

DEED/VRS Update – no report

SSB Update – Ed Lecher reported that SSB has almost returned to serving as many people as prior to COVID.  Staff is in the process of prepared ending of year annual reports. 

MCD Update – No report

April Conference Review – Julia Washenberger reported on her participation in the virtual APRIL conference, commenting that the platform used for the virtual meeting created a feeling of being in person.  Sessions attended included peer mentoring, serving people with psychiatric challenges, and the affects of COVID on youth. 
SRC – G – Linda Lingen, Robyn Block and Jo Erbes made a presentation about MNSILC at the last meeting.  Minnesota received allotment funds that need to be spend in a year.  15% of any federal funds for vocational rehabilitation services must be spent on youth.   

SRC – B – Judy Sanders reported that several members of SRC – B attended the National Council for State Services for the Blind conference.  She noted that some committees are chaired by people from outside SRC – B members.  

Conference Report – Brain Baker thanked conference planning members for their efforts to change from an in-person conference to a virtual conference.  The conference went well.  Sessions were well attended.  Speakers were well received.  Council members thanked Brian for his leadership in conference planning.  
Approve new Mission Statement – During the SPIL discussion it was proposed to revise the mission statement.  The proposed mission of MNSILC is to influence positive, impactful changes alongside Minnesotans with disabilities in coordination with the independent living network.  A motion was made by Joe Dailey, seconded by Judy Sanders to approve to mission statement as revised.  The motion carried by voice vote.

Approve creating a technical amendment for the SPIL – A motion was made by Stephen Larson, seconded by Judy Sanders to approve MNSILC completing a technical amendment for the Extended amendment for 2023-2024 due June 30, 2023.   The motion carried by voice vote.  

Public Comments – There was discussion about the need to raise asset limits for people with disabilities and the need to increase the number of hours people are eligible for PCA services.  Deborah Gleason reported on attending the MN Council on Nonprofits annual meeting.  Joe Dailey presented a link to a documentary about a dancer with a spinal cord injury;  https://www.pbs.org/independentlens/documentaries/move-me/.  Judy Sanders reported the National Federation of the Blind held their first in person conference since 2019.  Cindy Gabbert, Freedom Resources, commented on her impression of the MNSILC meeting.  

There was discussion about changing the by-laws to allow for per diem for council meeting of less than three hours.  In the past committee meetings were held on the same day as the council meeting.  It was suggested that a proposal be presented to the Executive Committee and then the full council.  Adding a training to each meeting will extend the length of meetings.
Committee Reports   
Advocacy Committee – Looking for a better day of the week to meet.
Executive Committee - Seeking volunteers for an ad hoc committee to determine training for council members for 2023.  
Finance Committee – Linda Lingen raised the question about I&E funds, which according to Title 34, should be distributed to the SILC.  Discussion tabled pending additional information.  There was discussion about distributing carry forward funds to the centers.  The amount of carry forwards should be known in December or January.  
Outreach Committee – MACIL asked for volunteers to serve as the CIL director on the MNSICL council.  Brian Baker, Judy Sanders, Deborah Gleason, and Joe Dailey volunteered to interview council applicants. Members whose terms expire in January may attend MNSILC meetings without voting privileges and are not eligible for per diem.  It is anticipated that new members will be appointed in July.  
Reports Committee – In the process of gathering stories from the CILs.  Members shared words or phrases to creating a word cloud describing what independent living means.
Recommendation from Finance Committee – SPIL Facilitator - The Finance Committee made a recommendation to approve a contract amendment for Holly Johnson, Lanterna Consulting, for $7,000 to assist with the SPIL in 2023.  This is in the budget.  Larry Lura and Brian Baker seconded the motion.  The motion carried on voice vote.

Review SPIL accomplishments for the PPR/704 Report – Council members were encouraged to let Jo Erbes know what events they participated in during the 2022-2023 federal fiscal year.  
Adjourn – Judy Sanders moved to adjourn the meeting. Rosalie Eisenreich seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Submitted by Brian Baker, Secretary                                           
Recorded by Jo Erbes, Coordinator
